MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, June 2, 2011
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Christine Keller, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Patrick Mickens, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Dawn Homer-Bouthiette
JJAC Consultant


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the May 5, 2011 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m.  The minutes of the May 5, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the Grants Review Team on the School Attendance Program (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed a one-page summary of the grant review recommendations concerning the School Attendance Program.  The Team (with eight members present) recommended six of six applications received by the due date of May 13, 2011 for funding by the JJAC for the period of July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012.  Each recommendation included reductions from the dollar amount requested by the applicant agency and one proposal would need program revisions to ensure an acceptable evaluation.
Report of the Grants Review Team on the School/Police Just.Start Program (III)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed a one-page summary of the grant review recommendations concerning the School/Police Just.Start Program.  The Team (with nine members present) recommended three of six applications received by the due date of May 27, 2011 for funding by the JJAC for the period of July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012.  One recommendation included the elimination of budgeted travel expenses. 
Action on Grant Applications (IV)
Ms. LaMotte updated the JJAC on discussions with the Center for Applied Research in Human Development of the University of Connecticut concerning an evaluation of Police and Youth Programs operating in FY 2011/2012 and FY 2012/2013.  The costs for this would be $35,000 per year plus a 20% indirect charge for a total of $84,000.
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the School Attendance Program (Formula Grant Funds). (No abstentions) 
Applicant Agency


$ Requested

JJAC Action
1) Ansonia Public Schools

$11,236

Decision to approve funding at $11,036

2) Hamden Public Schools

$57,922

Decision to approve funding at $56,752

3) Killingly Public Schools

$44,788

Decision to approve funding at $34,879

4) Plainfield Public Schools

$56,981

Decision to approve funding at $45,320

5) Regional School District 10
$30,394

Decision to approve funding at $22,363

6) Vernon Public Schools

$54,520

Decision to approve funding at $54,163

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the School/Police Just.Start Program and the Evaluation of the Police and Youth Projects (Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program). (No abstentions) 
Applicant Agency


$ Requested

JJAC Action
1) Ansonia Public Schools

$10,495

Decision to approve funding at $10,495

2) Manchester Public Schools
$19,962

Decision to approve funding at $17,762

3) New Haven Public Schools
$19,500

Decision to approve funding at $19,500

4) Plainfield Public Schools

$20,000

Decision to deny funding
5) Town of Waterford

$20,000

Decision to deny funding
University of Connecticut

$84,000

Decision to approve funding at $84,000

Update on the Juvenile Justice Data for the Web (V)

Ms. LaMotte reported that the juvenile justice data online has updated 2009 arrest data, which means all the information presented is for calendar year 2009.  The 2010 update should be completed in June.  A new shortcut to get to these 20 charts called Facts and Figures on Connecticut’s Juvenile Justice System is www.ct.gov/opm/jjdata. 
Legislative Update (VI)
The legislation of continuing interest to the JJAC—incorporating the JJAC’s legislative recommendations concerning DMC at the detention decision point and requiring biennial reporting by state juvenile justice agencies on their DMC goals and accomplishments—was passed by both the House and Senate and awaits the Governor’s signature.
Election of Vice Chair and Executive Subcommittee Members (VII)
The JJAC unanimously elected Peggy Perillie as Vice Chair and Henry Crawford, Tonya Lewis and Christine Rapillo as Executive Subcommittee members.
Other Business (VIII)
Ms. Dawn Homer-Bouthiette presented a draft request for information that would be used to help select a public relations firm off the state’s current procurement list for the Underage Drinking Public Awareness Campaign to be supported with federal Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Program dollars.  Members approved the selection process.  They also approved seeking an extension of the FY 2010 EUDL grant from an end date of May 2012 to and end date of September 2012 in order to allow funds to be used for the public awareness campaign through spring prom and graduation seasons.
Ms. LaMotte provided information about a proposed program announcement for the Title V Delinquency Prevention Program.  With a total of $168,431 from FY 2009, 2010 and 2011 federal grants; she suggested that only a small number of communities be made eligible to compete for the funds to be used for two years of operation—October 1, 2011 to September 30, 2013.  The third year would depend upon any FY 2012 federal award.  Since communities that have received these funds in past years are ineligible, she proposed identifying high need communities with priority to those with school districts that participate in the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance.  Members supported this process since the program needs to be announced soon in order to select projects by the September JJAC meeting.  The JJAC voted support of this plan by approving a one-year extension request to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention for the FY 2010 Title V funds and the FY 2011 application for $50,000.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:18 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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